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Minutes of the meeting of Fletching Parish Council held at Fletching Parish Church on Monday 5th December 2016 at 7pm.

	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	42203
	Members present: Cllr P. Roundell (Chairman), Cllr C. Rothery, Cllr S. Sainsbury, Cllr D. Kerwood, Cllr Lady Collum, Cllr S. Bone.
Also present: Liz Bennett (Clerk), 4 members of the public.

	

	42204
	Apologies for absence.
Apologies were accepted from Cllr B. Dickens, Cllr I. Setford, Cllr T. Elbrick

	

	42205
	Declarations of interest.
None received.

	

	42206
	Questions from the public.
Fletching Festival. There was a question regarding the approval of the £1000 given by the Parish Council to the Fletching Festival.  The Clerk explained that the money was transferred to a Fletching Festival bank account that is held in the name of the Parish Council. Approval for the £1000 was given as part of the budget approval in December 2015.

Superfast broadband. This has been promised for a long time and yet there is no evidence of progress. The Chairman explained that this is a matter for ESCC and BT but that the Parish Council will try and get an update.  

Grants.  At the meeting on 7th November the Parish Council agreed that they might give a small grant to help with the paths in the Churchyard. The council were asked if they have enough information to consider this further.  The Chairman suggested that a grant application form should be completed to provide full details with quotes.

	

	42207
	Reports from District and County Councillors.
Cllr Roundell reported that Wealden District Council will be increasing their portion of Council tax by 1.9% this year. The government will be imposing a 2% precept increase cap on Town and Parish Councils with a precept over £500k. The cap already applies to District and County Councils.  It is expected that it will be applied to smaller parishes in the future.

The plans to provide a housing company and a crematorium are progressing. It is hoped that both projects will generate an income stream that will help Wealden District Council cope with further cuts from central government.

	

	42208
	Minutes of the meetings held on Monday 7th November 2016 and Thursday 1st December.
It was resolved to accept the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  The minutes were signed by the Chairman. 

	P. Roundell

	42209
	To consider the following planning applications and any others received prior to the meeting:
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]WD/2016/2661/F. The Forge Cottage, Shortbridge Road, Piltdown. Construction of brick built garden room. 
b. WD/2016/2667/LB. The Forge Cottage, Shortbridge Road, Piltdown. Construction of brick-built garden room, replacement of window with double doors at ground floor level and creation of en-suite facility at first floor level.

The proposed work for both applications at The Forge cannot be seen from the front and it was resolved to recommend them for approval.
 
c. WD/2016/2757/F Application: Eleplants Nursery, Down Street, Piltdown. Creation of new access from the public highway. The new access will adversely affect the rural setting and it was thought to be unnecessary because there is an existing access gate approximately 100 yards away. The Parish Council queried whether the proposal is on manorial land and were unsure of the validity of the photograph of the gate in the application. It was resolved to recommend this application for refusal.

	

	42210
	Planning decisions.
The following planning decisions were noted:
a. WD/2016/1893/MAJ Demolition of existing offices, workshop and storage building and erection of replacement building comprising offices, production assembly areas and storage facilities. Unit 1, Oak Ferrars Farm, Batts Bridge Road, Piltdown. Approved. There was a discussion regarding the decision of the District Council given the potential impact on traffic movements.  The Chairman suggested reading the Travel Plan for more information 
b. WD/2016/2111/F. Valley Farm, Goldbridge Road, Piltdown. To demolish existing derelict farm building and build a single family dwelling. Application withdrawn.

	

	42211
	Management of recreation ground.
At the recent Recreation Ground AGM it was suggested that the Parish Council could take over the management of the recreation ground with a view to providing a better community facility at the pavilion on the recreation ground.  This could be done by either replacing or refurbishing the existing facility. John Shaw, treasurer to the Recreation Ground charity provided some more details.  The proposal would require considerable investment and so the Parish Council would want to have some control of the management of the facility.  The Clerk explained that the structure of the charity would need to change and that some professional advice would be needed to understand the options. She outlined the Village Hall and Community Building service offered by AiRS (Action in Rural Sussex).  A subscription to the service until March 2017 would cost £48 and would enable access to a range of support materials and the consultancy service.  An initial meeting with their advisor to explore the options would cost in the region of £350.
  
The Chairman and Cllr Bone are attending a meeting at AiRS later this week. It was resolved in principle that the Parish Council should subscribe to the AiRS service but that this will be done after the Chairman and Cllr Bone have met with AiRS and confirm that they are happy to engage their services.

	

	42212
	Grant applications 
Two grant applications were considered.
· Fletching Recreation Ground.  The Recreation Ground charity has applied for £730 towards the cost of painting the pavilion.  After some discussion, it was agreed that the work needs to be carried because the plans for the pavilion outlined in the previous minute are unlikely to happen for some time.  The Chairman confirmed that Fletching Festival are donating £200 to the Recreation Ground charity and the Parish Council resolved to pay a grant of £530.
· PCC.  Fletching PCC has applied for £720 towards the lighting of the war memorial and the grass cutting in the closed churchyard.  It was resolved that the Parish Council will make a grant of £720 to the PCC.

	

	42213
	Rose and Crown pub.
Members of the public were allowed to speak to provide information on the plans to re-open the Rose and Crown as a community pub. The Parish Council was asked if it could help with fundraising, publicity and direct funding if possible.  It is hoped that the pub could reopen in March or April. The Chairman explained that investing money in the pub could be difficult for the Parish Council for several reasons including:
· The Parish Council operates on a very tight budget and has very limited reserves.
· It already has plans to support the recreation ground and pavilion which will also cost a large sum of money.
· Investing public money would require a robust business case with clear evidence of a return.  A referendum would probably be required and it is unclear whether electors living outside of Fletching would be happy for money to be spent in this way.
· The Parish Council would need to justify investing in one pub in the parish and not the others.

It was suggested that the best way to try and attract potential investors would be to put something in the Fletching Parish magazine. The Clerk will provide contact details.

	

	42214
	Fingerposts requiring refurbishment or replacement.
Cllr Sainsbury and Cllr Bone agreed to inspect the fingerposts and report back to the Parish Council meeting on 9th January 2017.

	

	42215
	Options for upgrading the website.
The Clerk has considered various options and will email Councillors with some more information with a view to making a decision in January.

	

Clerk

	42216
	Updates on the following topics:
· Adoption of BT Phone box outside Fletching Post Office.
The clerk reported that J. Tidy from the village shop has started the process for adopting the phone box.
· Creation of local First Responders group.
Cllr Bone reported that the nearest groups are currently in Uckfield or Haywards Heath.  First Responders would like to see a group established to cover the Fletching area and Cllr Bone has arranged for someone to attend the January meeting to provide more information.
· Emergency Plan.
Cllr Rothery reported that the Emergency Plan is now called the Community Resilience Plan and a new template has been created. He is putting together a team of people and one of the first tasks is to identify individuals in the parish who might be able to assist in an emergency as well as vulnerable people who might need some help. He will be putting something in the parish magazine and Cllr Sainsbury agreed to include it in the next Piltdown Residents Association email.

· Speed reduction at Shortbridge Lane and Golf Club Lane
A member of the public was allowed to speak. The process for applying for match funding has changed and the application must be resubmitted.  The speed data can still be used but a new form must be completed. This will be the third application and the Parish Council was asked if it could help with this frustrating situation. Piltdown Residents Association are prepared to finance the initiative themselves but would like the donation of £1500 that the Parish Council agreed to make towards this. The Chairman agreed to talk to ESCC to ensure that the application goes through this time.

	
Clerk


S. Bone




C. Rothery
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	42217
	Draft budget.
The Clerk explained that the circulated draft budget contained some errors because she had not fully understood the position regarding Fletching Festival. 

After some discussion regarding the Fletching Festival it was resolved that the £1000 originally put forward to help the festival get started should be paid back into the main Parish Council account. The festival will not be held next year and so a decision on the funding of the 2018 festival will be made nearer the time.  The festival committee are currently researching the possibility of holding a Christmas market in 2017 instead.

The parish council’s general reserves are below the NALC recommended level. It is possible that central government will introduce capping on parish councils in the future and so it would be best to try and build up the reserves now. 

The Chairman asked Councillors to review the draft budget and provide suggestions to the Clerk.  She will provide another draft for consideration at the meeting on 9th January 2017.

	















Clerk

	42218
	Reports from meetings and training attended.
None received.

	

	42219
	Administration.
It was resolved that the following payments be made:
	Mid Sussex Websites
	Website updates
	Cheque 213
	50.00

	SLCC
	Clerk membership 1/3 of cost
	Cheque 212
	59.00

	Elizabeth Bennett
	Salary
	BACS 214
	473.49

	East Sussex Pension Fund
	Pension
	
	166.55

	HMRC 
	Payroll deductions NI and tax Oct- Dec
	Cheque 215
	524.23

	Elizabeth Bennett
	Expenses
	Cheque 216
	27.75

	J Bryant (Foul Play band)
	Band
	Festival acct. Cheque 09
	260.00

	
	
	
	



	

	42220
	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
Cllr Kerwood made his apologies for the next meeting.
	

	42221
	Close of meeting

	P. Roundell

	42222
	Date of next meeting
9th January 2017 at 7pm at Fletching Village Hall.
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